OFFICE FOR EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

OFFICE OF SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT 1530 P STREET NW.

WASHINGTON, D. C.

VANNEVAR BUSH Director

July 16, 1945

Hon. Marriner S. Eccles, Chairman
Board of Governors of the Federal
Reserve System
Federal Reserve System
20th Street and Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D. C.

My dear Mr. Eccles:

Dr. Bush believes that you will be interested in a report on a post-war program for scientific research which he is making to President Truman in response to a request from President Roosevelt last November. Before leaving Washington on urgent business, he asked me to send you an advance copy which I enclose.

You will note that the Report is to be released by the White House on Thursday morning, July 19, 1945, and should be held in confidence until that date.

Very sincerely yours,

Carroll L. Wilson
Executive Assistant
to the Director

Enclosure



Digitized for FRASER
http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/
Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis

July 18, 1945.

Mr. Carroll L. Wilson,
Executive Assistant to the Director,
Office of Scientific Research
and Development,
1530 P Street, Northwest,
Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Wilson:

On behalf of Chairman Eccles who is out of the city, I wish to thank you for your letter of July 16 enclosing the report on a postwar program for scientific research which Dr. Vannevar Bush is making to the President and which is to be released tomorrow.

Sincerely yours,

Elliott Thurston, Assistant to the Chairman.

ET:b